
LETTER LEAFLET. 177

[March, 1898.] Cuebec viocee.
DIocEsAN MOTTO:-"Ye have done it unto Me."

OFFICERS: President-Mrs. Hunter Dunn, Esplanade: Vice-Presidents,-Presl-
dents of tie Parochiai Lranches; Cor. Sec.-Mrs. E. Joly de Lotbiniere, St.
Genevieve St., Quebec; Bec Bec.-Mise Edith Carter, 2s Mt. Carmel St.; -Sec.
for yun. Branches-- ; Editor-LAFLEzT.-
Mrs. R. H. Smith, St. Foye Road, Quebec; Treasurer-Miss M. Anderson, 6 St.
Denis St., Quebec; Doras Sec.-Miss Bennett, St. Genevieve St.,Quebec; Ses.
Li. Com.-Miss McCord, 179 DesFosse's St.

A quarterly meeting of the Quebec Dio. Board W.A., was held on
Jan. 26th-Mrs. Hunter Dunn presided. After the ordinary business
of the day the correspondence was read. There were several appeals,
which are to be considered at the next meeting; they were from the
Rev. Geo. Gill, Russell, Manitoba, who wants furnishings for two
Churches, and a horse shelter; from the Rev. D. D. Macdonald,
Thunder Child's Reserve, whose Mission-house is so much out of
repair, that it will take $3oo to put it in order; from some settlers,
Silverwater, Manitoulin Island, asking for assistance in building a
Church-This appeal is endorsed by the Bishop of Algoma. A very
interestigg account of-the work of the Home, Sarcee Reserve, Calgary,
was read from Miss Symonds, in it she mentions how much boys'
clothes are wanted there. The Secretaries informed the meeting that
Mrs. W. Hunt, Sherbrooke, had accepted the office of Secretary to
the Junior Branches.

Quarterly Report of Lit. Com., Jan, 26th, 1898.-A fair amount of
Literature has been received, and parcels sent to Peninsula, Gaspe,
Riviere du Loup, Actonvale, Richmond, Shigawake, Kingsey, Black
Lake, Sandy Beach, and Paspebiac. Your Secretary would be glad
if members would supply Clergymen with literature, sending it direct,
and she will be happy to give them the names of the recipients. Will
rnembers having magazines kindly forward them to St. Matthew's
Parish Room ? (Signed) M. C. MCCORD, Sec. Lit. Com.

St. Mary's Bible Home, MATSUMOTO, SHINANo, Nov. 25th.

DEAR MRS. PATTERSON HALL-As the Quebec W,A. have
generously promised $30 yearly towards the support of the
Japanese Bible Home, I am pleased to be able (at last>
to tell them something about thé work. The Home was
opened on September 2oth, with four girls, three of whom
came from different parts of Shinshu, the other girl I adopted

after i had been a year in Japan, the three first mentioned

are supported by the Auxiliaries. I have since taken another

girl, who is supported by Mr. Kennedy. I found that it was


